
Praying Friends, March  2019
We have had a busy few months since the year started! Nick has been busy with the juvenile detention center 
ministry and recently had a really great conversation with a young man named Andrew. Andrew has since backed 
off a little bit, so please pray that there continue to be opportunities to build a relationship with him and share the 
Gospel with him before he leaves the detention center. 

In January, Nick was able to be involved with a Cape Verdean service with missionary friends of ours down in a 
suburb of Boston. It reminded us again of what a great opportunity to reach the world as we have as different 
people groups from all over the world move to Boston. 

Also in January, Lindsey started her TESL class (teaching English as a second language). Unfortunately, the 
school closed 3 weeks into the class and because of their financial situation they could not offer us a refund, 
although they gave Lindsey resources and her certification. We praise the Lord we had not fully paid for the class. 
Lindsey learned a lot in the few weeks she took the class and we’re looking into other schools to get the training. 

Nick’s grandfather passed away in the beginning of February, so we made a trip down to say goodbye and for 
Nick to take part in the funeral and graveside service. We praise the Lord that his grandfather knew the Lord as 
his Savior and we will see him again someday.

We have spent more time in Roxbury, the area of Boston we have really zeroed in on for the first church plant. We 
are so excited about the area and will be looking for meeting space/an apartment in which to live in the next 
several months.

In April, a young evangelist will be serving at our church for the month, mainly doing canvassing/door to door and 
Nick will be taking that whole month off of his nursing homes to help him. They will be mainly doing a big push for 
our Easter cantata and revival services. 

Please continue to pray for Gabe and Ellie’s salvation. Gabe has a lot of questions and we feel he is getting close 
to understanding, but he is having a hard time accepting that he does not have to be “a good enough boy to go to 
heaven.” Please pray that we can explain to him God’s free gift of salvation, and that he (as well as Ellie) would 
accept it at an early age. Please also pray as we parent them, as Ellie especially has been really testing 
boundaries lately. We could really use patience and wisdom as make decisions as we parent. 

Thank you so much for your prayers and support.

Christ’s Servant to Boston


